
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

 

July 9, 2013  
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 by President, David Haggerty.  In attendance 

were board members; Carolyn Duncan, Gary Dawson, Phil Sweetland, Trileigh Tucker, 

Gordon Wiehler, Mike Dey, Vlad Oustimovitch, and Kathleen Dellplain.  Also in 

attendance was Sheila Nishimoto.    

 

It was announced that anyone wishing to make a memorial in Lynn Olson’s name may 

send it to Planned Parenthood, or Paws.  The address for Planned Parenthood is 

gifts@ppgn.org or Paws at paws.org. 

 

Agenda items may be sent to David Haggerty or to fcaagenda@earthlink.net . 

 

Trileigh reported on the Parks meeting.  The meeting was mainly about the upcoming 

Parks Levy.  There was some discussion about wildlife in the park and the future of 

Seattle parks.  She also had some communication with Sally Bagshaw’s representatives.  

We are still waiting for communication from Regional Parks strategic outreach whose 

mission is to manage relationships with surrounding communities. 

 

Sheila Nishimoto and Gordon Wiehler have been monitoring the motorcycle speed and 

noise each morning starting at 5:00am.  Some bikes are as loud as 110 decibels.  She has 

written to the Mayor.  It was suggested Gordon also make a video. 

 

Gary Dawson has been in communication with SDOT and the City Council about 

Cars2go.  They will do another study about the number of cars, their length on the street, 

and the turnover of Cars2go in the RPZ. 

 

The membership subcommittee will be meeting to discuss lifetime memberships, 

members in general and proposals to increase membership and renewals. 

 

The project to remove invasive weeds in Fauntleroy Ravine has hit a snag.  Permits are 

required to allow Earth Core to work on SDOT and some private property in the ravine. 

 

September 24th at 6:30 has been set for the community Police meeting and ice cream 

social.  David will work on the facility; Mike will draft an outline for the meeting.  Block 

watch sign-ups will be encouraged.  Neighborhood night out is August 6th. 

 

Survey follow-up will be sent by email to the Board and to Judy Pickens for inclusion in 

the newsletter.  The deadline for the newsletter is August 15th. 

 

Director Mosley of Washington State Ferries talked to the State Legislature about the 

need for a 10 cent per gallon gas tax to support the ferries.  Gary Dawson expects the new 

144 car ferry to start on the Fauntleroy triangle run next year. 
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Treasury Report – The treasury is on budget.  No unexpected expenses so far this year.  

Membership renewals are slowing. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

Kathleen Dellplain, Secretary 

 

 


